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Our well beloved School Officer Jennifer is retiring at the end of term 1 

after 25 years at Gladys Newton School. We wish her all the best  with all 

the good things to come. You will be missed by all staff and students. 
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Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

We have arrived at the end of the first term and it has been one of the most         

challenging times I have encountered during my teaching career. 

 

COVID definitely impacted the whole school this term. Not only did we have classes 

out for isolation periods, but we also had up to 20 staff away each day with only    

limited relief to cover their shifts. 

 

I would like to thank and congratulate our staff on the way they all worked together to 

make sure the school functioned properly and students’ learning was not             

compromised. 

They really deserve this holiday break! 

 

The end of term also marks the end of an era in the history of Gladys Newton School. 

Jennifer Page, our School Officer, is retiring. This is a massive loss for our school      

community as Jennifer has worked here for more than 20 years. She has been the 

first point of contact for all of you when you have initially enrolled your children at this 

school. 

 

Jennifer has a calm, confident and efficient manner which enabled her to manage 

well and avert any crisis that may arise in a school like Gladys Newton . She did      

numerous extra jobs around the school: seeking raffle tickets at the end of year    

concert, being the school photographer for special occasions and assisting with    

student uniform orders. 

 

Jennifer is also the keeper of our school history. She has an amazing ability to       

remember past students and parents as well as  provide staff with all relevant and 

current information regarding students and parents. She will be greatly missed by all 

in the school community. 

 

Jennifer, we wish you all the happiness in your future life and we will miss you terribly 

but we will have fond memories of you and your contribution to this school. 

 

Hopefully next term will see some further reductions of COVID restrictions. We 

should be able to hold P&C Meetings, Board Meetings and have parents on site for 

various activities we might hold… here’s hoping!! Please read the letter from the 

Chief Medical Officer regarding immunisation for children 5 years of age and older. 

 

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday. Rest, recharge and we will see you all again 

next term. 

 
Kind Regards 

Gemma Bosnjak 



Beginning of the term we  sent home a Student Update Form to complete. 

Thank you to the parents who have already done so. 

If you haven’t, could you please return it to the office ASAP  

New all-terrain wheelchair available on Rottnest Island  

Good news!  People with disability will be able to enjoy more of       
Western Australia's iconic Rottnest Island thanks to a new all-terrain           
wheelchair.  All-terrain wheelchairs are designed for outdoor               
environments including sand, gravel and water. 
A State Government grant funded the purchase of the all-terrain     
wheelchair and walker which will be available for loan free of 
charge and able to be pre-booked through Pedal and Flipper Hire on 
the island (telephone: 9292 5105). 

 

First day  back of Term 2  

is on Tuesday, 26th April 2022! 



WORKPLACE LEARNING @ SCHOOL PROGRAMME 

 

COVID restrictions led to Gladys Newton School adapting its     

workplace learning programme so as to provide ongoing                

opportunities for our students to engage in work based tasks and 

learn work readiness skills.  
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Cooper  using 

shaving  cream  

FinnΩs  first week  

in  Room 3A  

Seth  made 

Oobleck  

We have had lots of fun in our classroom this term 



  

Kai  playing  with                   

Kinetic  sand  

  

Tyson on the           

Liberty Swing  



Tennis  
Hello, my name is Carla Herd and I am the new swimming and physical education 

teacher! This term we have started playing tennis and the students are loving it!  

  

  

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

Colouring-in Competition! 

Intermediate Winner 

Xavier Turner 

Class: 6 

to all the students who participated 

Carla Herd 

Junior Winner 

Tarnie Hawke 

Class: 10 

Senior Winner 

Luke Barnes 

Class: 15 



 
In Term 1, the students in 

Room 4 had lots of fun 

learning on the                

Interactive Whiteboard 

and exercising in the 

school Health Club 
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No incursions or excursions for this term  

due to Covid-19 
 

TERM PLANNER—TERM 2, 2022 


